June 7, 2005

North Campus Faculty Housing Site Visit 

Meeting Notes
Attending for University : Marc Fisher, Doug Stimpson, Chuck Haines, Bob Silsbee, Jack Wolever, Erich Brown, Tye Simpson, Shari Hammond.

Attending for Respondents: Please see attached sign-in sheet

Questions Raised by Respondants:
1.  What is the entitlement process and which entities are involved in the permit process?

Answer by University:  

Remaining approvals include:

a. California Coastal Commission hearing to approve Notice of Impending Development. 

b. Regents approval of the ground lease, parcel map and license prior to construction

2. What drove the phasing schedule and layout & has there been  a demographic market survey?

Answer by University:

a. Phasing Schedule and geography were driven by the desire to build-out golf-course fronting units first.

b. Surveys from 2002 & 2003 will be made available by University.  These surveys will be updated in following months.

3. Is the market restricted to only university faculty, or are staff included.  Is there any hierarchy in the university’s market group?

Answer by University:

The project is targeted to meet the needs of existing faculty that cannot afford local housing and as a recruitment tool for new faculty.  There will be a hierarchy defined that may include staff as a secondary market group.

4. What will be the role of the developer’s architect? Is it just to complete working drawings of the design guidelines? Are variations allowed?

Answer by University:

The Regents have approved the site plan concept, architectural character & massing and have also certified the EIR and the project description therein.  

The California Coastal Commission will be approving the project and its environmental impacts.  These approvals constitute the constraints of the project design yet still allow for some flexibility in unit mix, construction materials, methods and details.  There will also likely be some latitude with regard to the site plan.

5. What is proposed for the adjacent site on Phelps Road that is shown as vacant and not within the limit of development?

Answer by University:

This site is not owned by the University. It is owned by the Goleta School District but it is thought that the site will not be developed as a school.

6. Does the University intend to limit the developer’s financing structure, as defined in the RFQ?  Can the developer propose a different structure that would not negatively affect University’s balance sheet yet be advantageous to the sales price of the homes?

Answer by University:

This is intended to be conventional short term taxable financing with Regents’ property to remain unsubordinated.  The University’s Office of the President Real Estate Services Group is open to reviewing proposals for alternative financing structures that would not affect the University’s balance sheet or property.

7.  How does ground lease work with project phasing?  There is a potential for conflict with lender if there were to be two leases on the same property at any point in time.

Answer by University:

The will not be two leases on the same property.  The initial ground lease (Master Lease) between the University and the developer will be for Phase I and infrastructure property.

There will be a subsequent record of survey, for compliance with the Map Act, and each parcel will drop out of the Master Lease as the unit is sold to the buyer.  The buyer and the University enter into a long term ground lease for the parcel.

End of meeting notes

The University will make arrangements for site visits by other entities not able to attend the non-mandatory site visit of June 7, 2005.  Developers are not required to have viewed the site to in order to submit Statements of Qualification. If you wish to visit the site please contact Erich Brown, University Representative, at 805.893.4128 email erich.brown@dcs.ucsb.edu to make arrangements.  Please note that Statements of Qualification for the project are due by June 30th, 2005.

SIGN-IN SHEET

UCSB North Campus Faculty Housing

Non-Mandatory Site Visit  - June 7, 2005


ENTITY

REPRESENTATIVE


CONTACT INFO.

MNS Engineers
Roger Slayman

Tel. 805.692.6921 fax. 805.692.6931

Juan M. Beltranena

Tel. 805.688.1277 juan@roasted coffee.com

Harper Construction
David Golden


Tel. 619.233.7900 dgolden@harperconstruction.com

Lennar Homes

Mike Huntley


Tel. 949.349.8065  mike.huntley@lennar.com

Newhall Land/Lennar
Keith Herren


Tel. 661.2555.4217 kherren@newhall.com


Bermant Homes
Don Underwood

Tel.. 805.964.6654 dunderwood@trabucco.com

Bermant Homes 
Andy Trabucco

Tel. 805.964.6654 fax. 805.964.8656

Bermant Homes
John Campenella

Tel. 805.964.7200 john@bdcdevelopment.com

UniDev, LLC.

Peter Smirniotopoulos

Tel. 301.656.7742 fax 301.656.7764








smirn@msn.com

The Olson Company
Cory Sanders


Tel. 805.358.0304  csanders@theolsonco.com

